
HUTCHESONTOWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

TUESDAY 15TH AUGUST 2017 

ST FRANCIS CENTRE 

MINUTES 

ATTENDANCE; J Stewart, P Ingram, V McHugh, J McManus, J Hewitt, L 
Jackson, A Barclay, S Chase, K Boyle 

VISITORS; D Pearson, C Buchanan, Cllr.. A Belic, Cllr M Hunter, PC Brodie, PC 
Thomson 

APOLOGIES; Cllr J Scanlon, Cllr S Siddique, F Stewart, S Ouchouba 

CHAIRPERSON; Welcomes all to the meeting after summer break. 

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING; Approved and seconded by V McHugh, A 
Barclay 

POLICE; drugs- 9 reported to Fiscal mainly possession, 12 common assaults- 6 
reported mainly domestic and known to victim. 1 serious assault. 1 murder at 
waddell court- offender detected and charged, youth calls- 21 calls about 
ongoing issues. 5 street drinking. Road traffic incidents no of reports many of 
them issued with tickets 

Crime prevention advice- doors and windows locked when out. 

Comments; vandalism at Southern Necropolis. Discussion on various Air bnb 
around Gorbals including 2 at Commercial Court which are causing 
problems. 

TREASURER REPORT; £1778.68 

DAVID PEARSON; Director from Star Refrigeration- funding from Scottish 
Government. Building a cabin to house equipment to pump water from the 
Clyde through refrigeration to heat sports centre, Adelphi Centre and high 
flats. Due to be completed September 2018. Comments- will it be noisy as 
very close to properties.  

SOUTHSIDE LICENSING REP; Looking  for anyone willing to be put forward to 
serve as a rep, all those interested will then be shortlisted to one who will 
serve. 

COUNCILLORS REPORT; M Hunter- now chair of Health and Social Care has 
been doing visits within the remit.  



Discussions taking place about school provision for Gorbals and Govanhill, 
also need to look at early years provision- questions asked about secondary 
school- this may be looked at later. Parking issues remain. 

Cllr Belic- looking to put bike provision at Holyrood secondary. Need for back 
to school bank for used school uniforms. 

a.o.c.b  Jeff asked if Chris would like to bring anything forward to the 
meeting. Chris has lived in the area for a while, lives now in Ballater Place 
mid-rents biggest issues are parking and dog fouling 

member asked why letter had gone to share holders of NGHA  to rejoin 
membership if they had not attended agm. 

Member asked why when there is a shortage of 3 bedroom houses is 1 person 
allocated a 3 bedroom house in Benny Lynch. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING- 19TH SEPTEMBER 2017 

 

 

 


